On Tuesday, March 14, 2017, Mayor Dave Johannes called to order the Stockton Council meeting at
Stockton City hall at 7:00 PM. Council members in attendance were Neil Hjelmeland, Lisa Gibbs, Mark
Potter and Travis McElmury.

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.
Public Forum: none

Neil Hjelmeland made a motion to accept the agenda, with a second from Dave Johannes. Motion
passed.

Mark Potter made a motion to accept the financial report and to pay all bills, with a second from Lisa
Gibbs. Motion passed.

Dave Johannes made a motion to accept the February 14" and March 6% meeting minutes. Motion
seconded by Travis McElmury, motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS

New well & addition: Bill Trygstad was not in attendance, but the chemical test results are back
with a Combined Radium of 1.81 pCi/L, which is below the 5 pCi/L maximum contaminant level, and
when combined with both Wells #1 and Well #3 at appropriate rates it should provide the City with the
correct level. He did suggest removing the hold on both projects so contractors can resume the
construct required for both projects. Dave Johannes made a motion to remove the hold, seconded by
Travis McElmury. Motion passed.

Ball fields: No updates, Council will find out where neighboring communities get their material.

Resolution 2017-Mar-14: To support the SEMN regional economic development study. SEMLM
is working with legislators to provide our communities with needed economic development information
to our region. Mark Potter made a motion to accept the Resolution 2017-MAR-14. Motion seconded by
Lisa Gibbs, motion passed.

NEW BUSINESS

Vacate Alley: Sandy Jacobs would like to vacate and close the alleyway in Block 37, in which she
owns both sides to allow for building of new homes. Dave Johannes made a motion to hold a public
hearing on April 11, 2017 at 6:45 PM. Lisa Gibbs seconded the motion, motion passed unanimously.

Back room rental: Arise Christian Church is seeking to rent out the First Responder room for
renting; they would use it to store their things and have Sunday School in there on Sundays. Mark
Potter made a motion to charge them an additional $25 per week. Motion seconded by Neil
Hjelmeland, motion passed.

CITY MAINTENANCE

Maintenance Garage: River Valley Concrete submitted a new quote, taking out the Polylok
grate and going with a poured trench drain for a total of $11,570. Mark Potter made a motion to have
the color for the sides be Taupe and the roof and remaining items be Stone, Lisa Gibbs seconded the
motion. It was requested Potter Excavation requote to add in the perimeter insulation and he will
contact Brickl Brothers on what size is needed. The Brickl Brothers contract has been sent to Wayne
Schauble to look over and consult the Council on it. Brickl Brothers will need to request windows in all
the overhead doors.

Neil Hjelmeland made a motion to close the Stockton City Council meeting, Lisa Gibbs seconded the
motion. Motion carried, meeting adjourned at 7:36 PM.




